
CONSERVATION AND INLAND WETLANDS COMMISSION
TOWN OF DEEP RIVER, CONNECTICUT

Town Hall                 174 Main Street              Deep River, Connecticut 06417

A regular meeting of the Deep River Conservation and Inland Wetlands Commission held on Thursday, August
12, 2010 at the Deep River Town Hall was called to order at 7:33 p.m. by Chairman Miezejeski.  Members
present: George Atwood, Susan Board, Carol Libby, Alan Miezejeski.  Absent: Carmela Balducci, Ron Larsen,
John Szymanski, Alternate Michael Tomlinson, and Alternate/WEO Mark Reyher.  Also present: Nancy
Howard and Samuel Shaw. 

Approval of Minutes:  A motion was made by Susan Board and seconded by Alan Miezejeski to approve the
minutes of the regular meeting of June 10, 2010 as printed.  (4-0) Voted Unanimously.

Samuel Shaw, 52 West Elm Street (Map 51, Lot 42): An application was received from Samuel Shaw for the
purpose of construction of a drainage system through his property at 52 West Elm Street.  Mr. Shaw noted that
there was an old drainage system established on the former Tiley property, two properties to the West of his
property.  The adjacent property directly to the West started having flooding problems and water in the
basement.  The water collects in Mr. Shaw’s back field.  The adjacent neighbor dug a 4'x4' trench directing the
water flow from his property to the Shaw property.  The trench has since collapsed and it is now point
discharging.  Mr. Shaw presented photographs of the trench and the flowing water.  His property in the back
cannot be accessed when it is wet.  The plan for the proposal was prepared by Nathan Jacobson & Associates. 
Mr. Shaw proposes to create a ditch approximately 2'x2' and approximately 80 feet long.  A small machine
would be used for the activity.  Mr. Shaw noted that silt fencing will be installed on the downhill side.  The
Commission requested that the sedimentation and erosion control measures be added to the plan.  Mr. Shaw also
noted that he proposes to include a clean out box. A motion was made by George Atwood and seconded by
Carol Libby to accept the application by Samuel Shaw as essentially complete with the addition of the
sedimentation and erosion control measures to the plan.  (4-0) Voted Unanimously. 

Enforcement: Alan Miezejeski noted that the letter was sent to Haynes Materials asking that a representative of
the company attend a Commission meeting to discuss the erosion and sedimentation control measures at the
Deep River Haynes site.  

Financial Report/Payment of Bills: The following bills were received: Nancy Howard, clerical services, 10 ½
hours; and Hartford Courant, legal advertising, $19.80. A motion was made by Carol Libby and seconded by
Susan Board to approve payment of the bills as submitted. (4-0) Voted Unanimously.  

Correspondence: A copy of a permit dated June 29, 2010 was received from DEP Office of Long Island Sound
Programs to Jessica Waldman and Carl Thompson for regulated activities in a private boat basin off the Conn..
River off property located at 38 Brockway Ferry Road. 

Conservation: Alan Miezejeski referenced a newspaper article regarding an “adopt a spot” program established
in Westbrook.  

A motion was made by George Atwood and seconded by Susan Board to adjourn at 8:03 p.m.  (4-0) Voted
Unanimously.

Respectfully submitted, 
Nancy Howard
Recording Secretary 


